
STATEMENT OF REASONS 
 
 

City of Newcastle upon Tyne 
Traffic Regulation (Consolidation) Order 2009 
(Roundhill Avenue Area Variation) Order 2020 

 
The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:- 
 
A new housing development on Roundhill Avenue, Blakelaw is in close proximity to 
Thomas Walling Primary School and concerns have been raised about school 
parking obstructing access to residential properties. 
 
It is proposed to introduce no waiting at any time restrictions to prevent parking on 
both sides of the road at narrow areas as well as at the junctions of Walling Road 
and Rothsay Place.   These restrictions will maintain safe access for vehicles and 
pedestrians and prevent dangerous parking adjacent to the school. 
 
 
 


